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November 10, 2015

The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter will memorialize the appointment of Cheryle A. Broom to serve in an acting
capacity to direct the Office of Law Enforcement Oversight (OLEO) effective November 16,
2015

In this acting director capacity, Ms. Broom will have all of the powers necessary to perform
the functions listed in chapter 2.75 of the King County Code. She may perform the functions
herself or may delegate those functions to OLEO staff. Ms. Broom will report to you and to
Council’s Chief of Staff in this role. She will supervise the OLEO staff and ensure that
OLEOQ’s KCC 2.75 functions are performed until the new OLEO Director is appointed
“pursuant to the process outlined in KCC 2.75.030. OLEO staff will report to Ms. Broom.

Thank you for the opportunity to partner with the King County Council. As you know, Ms.
Broom has thirty years experience in auditing and oversight. Her demonstrated expertise is in
directing organizations that provide oversight of public agencies and programs, and achieving
strategic, performance-based goals. We all agree she will bring the necessary expertise and
knowledge to oversee this function in this interim period. Her work as the King County
Auditor, the First Deputy Inspector General for the New York State Metropolitan
Transportation Authority, as well as the Legislative Auditor with the Washington State
Legislative Review Audit Committee make her an extremely capable candidate to lead the
Office during this time.
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If you have any questions, please have your staff contact Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Human
Resources Division Director, at 206-477-3274.

Sincerely,
Dew Constantine @Wf
King County Executive

cc:  King County Councilmembers
ATTN: Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
The Honorable John Urquhart, King County Sheriff
Steve Eggert, President, King County Police Officer’s Guild
Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer & Director, Department of
Executive Services (DES)
Nancy Buonanno Grennan, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES
Cheryle A. Broom, Acting Director, Office of Law Enforcement Oversight



